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Hello, Dear Ones, 

 We had quite a surprise on July 4 – a 
family of five young kittens on our front 
porch! The mama cat is a feral and lovely 
diffuse calico who’s been hanging around 
since mid-winter and daddy is a young black 
and white guy who has finally let me pet him 
after months of trying. 

We’re sure of this parentage because three of 
the kittens look exactly like the dad, and 

mom and dad are very lovey-dovey, which is quite adorable. The other two 
kittens are an orange and white boy and a regular calico girl. 

The thing with feral kittens, though, is that they stay wild, and grow up and 
have more wild kitties. Not good. But it is SO hard to tame them because they’re 
SO skittish. 

But since we had some relatives visiting, everyone was drafted to grab and 
stroke the kittens, in the hopes of beginning their taming. Well. Mama cat was so 
upset by that whole thing she moved her babies overnight. Fortunately, they were 
still on the porch, so I continued the taming process. It worked! 

Kittens run to everyone who comes on the porch or out the door. Whew. 
We’ll be able to find homes for them and keep the feral population somewhat 
under control. 

Now that they’re a bit older, they’re exploring more. They’re especially 
fond of the slanted drying rack Patrick uses for onions, garlic and shallots. The 
high end lands atop one of the houses we provide for kitties. When they reach 
their high goal, we can see them through the kitchen window. Adorable. 

We call that “climbing the onions.” It reminds me of parts of Looking for 
God in Messy Places by Jake Owensby, the book we’re currently using in Wine 
and the Word. 

“We can encounter God’s love for us not only in the interior chambers of 
our own hearts but also in the depths of all that surrounds us…Wonder is the 
response of our whole being to that encounter with the divine, whether we meet 
God in the sunset, a starry sky, the Holy Sacrament, the lines of an old person’s 
face, or the immensity of the sea.” 

Or in something as simple as “walking the onions.” Somehow, that makes it 
easier to remember, and that can only be good, don’t you think? 

As you might guess, people can also “walk the onions.” Maybe all of us 
should consider where and when we can do that because, as Owensby also writes, 
“Finding the risen Christ in our surroundings is our vocation as people of the 
Resurrection.” 

(Oh, and who would like to adopt a very tame, onion-walking kitten?) 

Blessings,  Pastor Robin 

Pastor’s Message 
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Lectionary  Readings for  August/
September 

Below are the readings suggested by the Revised 

Common Lectionary for this month. 

Sunday, August 29 14th Sunday after Pentecost  
Song of Solomon 2:8-13 Psalm 45:1-2, 6-9;  
James 1:17-27;    Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 

Sunday, September 5 15th Sunday after Pentecost  
Proverbs 22:1-2, 8-9, 22-23  Psalm 125:1-5 
James 2:1-10 (11-13) 14-17  Mark 7:24-37 

Sunday, September 12 16th Sunday after Pentecost  
Proverbs 1:20-33  Psalm 19:1-14 
James 3:1-12   Mark 8:27-38 

Sunday, September 19 17th Sunday after Pentecost  
Proverbs 31:10-31  Psalm 1 
James 3:13-4:3, 7-8a Mark 9:30-37 

Sunday, September 29 18th Sunday after Pentecost  
Esther 7:1-6, 9-10, 9:20-22 Psalm 124:1-8 
James 5:13-20    Mark 9:38-50 

Worship  News 
Facebook  and In-Person Worship Available Every Sunday  

August 29  Moira Miller, piano 
    Marie Miller, piano 

September 5  Vintage Strings - Dulcimer Group 

PARKING LOT 

WORSHIP 

FEATURED  

ON FACEBOOK  

 Who’s on first? Due 
to Covid-19, we’ve had 

in-person, in-church worship, both masked and 
unmasked, no in-person solely Facebook church, 
and mixed masked worshippers and on-line 
worshippers wearing their pajamas. (Try saying that 
fast.) 

 And now, due to new Covid variants, we are 
back to parking lot church. Our area has a 
“significant” rate of transmission. So far, we’re not 
requiring masks outdoors, and we’re singing. 
However, depending on how the transmission rate 
improves or worsens, we could require masks and 
social distancing outdoors. We’ll keep you posted. 

 In the meantime, please bring your own lawn 
chair and join us under the manse’s glorious 
backyard oak trees to worship our glorious God. 
Who always keeps us on first.  

August-September Worship Leaders 

    Liturgists  Greeters 

August 29  Nancy Brown  Marge Suter 

September 5  Gil Long   Aye Mosier 

September 12  Bob Kellerman Sue Kellerman 

September 19  Marlene Long  Peggie Smith 

September 26  Brian Griffith  Barb Griffith  

Dear Friends, 
    Thank you so much for the 
wonderful send-off after 
church on the 15th. Your 
outpouring of friendship 
really brought tears to my 
eyes. I’m certainly going to 

miss Harborcreek Presbyterian and all you marvelous 
folks.  You’ll never know how much you have meant to 
me over the last 20 years. 
    May the Lord bless you and keep you. 
            Jim Watson 

Fall Worship Hours 

Begin Sunday,  

September 12 

at 11:00 a.m. 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/8/29/#rcl-first-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/8/29/#rcl-psalm
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/8/29/#rcl-second-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/8/29/#rcl-gospel
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/5/#rcl-first-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/5/#rcl-psalm
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/5/#rcl-second-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/5/#rcl-gospel
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/12/#rcl-first-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/12/#rcl-psalm
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/12/#rcl-second-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/12/#rcl-gospel
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/19/#rcl-first-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/19/#rcl-psalm
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/19/#rcl-second-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/19/#rcl-gospel
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/26/#rcl-first-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/26/#rcl-psalm
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/26/#rcl-second-reading
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/devotion/revised-common-lectionary/2021/9/26/#rcl-gospel
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Church Office Hours 

Pastor Robin’s office hours are:  

Mondays and Wednesdays, 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.  

Please do stop by for a chat or just to say, “Hey!” 

You can also reach her by phone:  

(716) 769-7394 home or (814) 823-7765 cell  

You can also reach her by email at  

robindcuneo@gmail.com  

 

The secretary’s regular office hours are: Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday mornings from  

9:00 a.m. to noon. 
There may be times that they may be changed; 

Please call the church office to verify. 
 

Office Phone number:  814-899-1031 
Email Address:     Harborcreek.fpc2@aol.com 

Website:   hcpresbyterian.org 

Spiritual Formation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WINE AND THE WORD 
This group, which meets every other Monday 

evening at 6:30 p.m. is a little more than halfway 
through “Looking for God in Messy Places” by Jake 
Owensby. 

That means it’s time to remind everyone again 
that anyone is welcome to suggest a book title and 
to attend the meetings. We’re meeting by Zoom for 
now, but hope to return to live meetings sometime 
soon, if the Covid variants allow. 

Drinking wine is certainly not required, but 
participants have noticed it does add some fun to 
some of the comments! 

Please let Pastor Robin know if you’re interested 
in joining. 

Wine and the Word 

Kids Sunday School 
Got Questions about God?? 

Sunday Mornings 
beginning September 12 

at 10:00-10:30 
 
Join us this year for some more fun weekly 
lessons.   This year we will be watching some 
great videos, talking about them , and have 
some hands on learning activities and some 
longer term projects we will be working 
on.  Remember the videos we did last 
year?  This is by the same creator, but with 
some whole new material.   We are going to 
be talking about all your BIG questions you 
have about God.  As well as, learning about 
who God is, why we can trust God, and how we 
can respond to God's great love for us. We 
will start the year off doing lessons as Zoom 
meeting again, but will see if we can settle 
into some physical lessons soon later in year. 

THE GREAT  

“HC PRESBYTERIAN” 

COOKBOOK!!!  

 

Celebrating “190” years of 
great RECIPES!  

(What? It will be our 190th 
anniversary in 2022?)  

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP 

DO NOT FORGET 

TO SEND US YOUR RECIPES 

Contact Barb Griffith for more information: 

814-882-4523 or jarmelmom@gmail.com  

Deadline for receiving recipes will be  

Sunday, September 12. 
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Church News 

Audio recordings of worship services can be 
accessed any time of day Simply call the 
number 814-203-4173 and you can listen to a 
recording of that week’s service/sermon. 

There are several ways you can connect to live 
virtual worship and recordings. 

• Live Facebook worship services can be 
joined every Sunday at 11:00 a.m. by going 
to Facebook 
@firstpresbyterianchurchofharborcreek; 

• Or by going to our website at 
hcpresbyterian.org, scrolling down the home 
page and clicking on Facebook link to 
streaming worship service. 

You can view past worship services by going to 
the  website; hover mouse over “Worship & 
Music” tab and then click on Worship Service 
Videos. 

SPECIAL DONATION OPTIONS 
During the year you may want to make a special 
donation in memory (or in honor) of someone. 

Following are the many options available: 

 Memorial Fund: This is a special account to 
collect funds to be used within the local church for 
worship and education related expenses.  Monies 
can be earmarked for special projects and sometimes 
a plaque is dedicated to the memory of a loved one. 

 Endowment Fund: Generally donations (often 
memorials) can be directed to this Fund that is 
managed by the Presbyterian Church USA 
Foundation and their New Covenant Mutual Funds.  
Yearly dividends are split between missions and 
capital improvements for our church.  As with most 
endowments, numerous options for bequests and 
investing are available. 

Capital Improvement Fund (CIF/Building 
Fund):  Donations directed to this account are used 
to make payments towards any loans (none at this 
time) and to provide ‘seed money’ for future 
projects.  Recent ones were exterior painting and 
maintenance of the church and manse and a new bell 
tower roof scheduled for 2021. 

General Fund: Of course donations are gratefully 
accepted any time to help support the general 
running of the church and its programs. 

Feel free to contact any member of the Stewardship 
& Finance Committee with your questions.  Current 
members are Dave Maille, Kevin Graff, Bob 
Kellerman, Linda Blum, Peggie Smith and Lisa 
Baumgardner. 

Ways to Connect 

To everything there is a 
season…Longtime member and 
spectacular treasurer Jim 
Watson has moved to Grand 
Island, NY to be closer to his 
two kids. He served on session, 
and his “to the penny” 
accounting will be greatly 
missed.  

 The membership committee 
hosted a farewell party with cake, cookies, punch 
and coffee after church August 15. He was presented 
with a framed color photograph of the church and a 
number of cards. The choir brought most everyone to 
tears with “Till We Meet Again.” Bob Kellerman 
served as Master of Ceremonies. 

 Barb Griffith was nominated to fill Jim’s role, 
and the congregation voted approval during a 
congregation meeting after church Aug. 22. Best 
wishes to Barb with her new hat. 

Fantastic! 

The early results are in for the Erie 
Gives Campaign.   

Total donations to all of the 438 non-
profits participating came to 
$7,019,728 with $10,752 individual/

family donors. 

Harborcreek Presbyterian Church received 
$8,190 in donations from 25 donors.  These are early 
results so the figures may change.  The church will 
also receive a portion of the non-designated funds 
according to designated percentages.  We will know 
soon the final results and will share that with you. 

Fall Worship Hours 

Begin Sunday, September 12 

at 11:00 a.m. 
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We are still receiving donations for special mission 
projects. 

Aluminum Cans for the Dick Smith Fund to 
benefit community members with emergency needs. 

Cancelled Stamps to be sent to Canada to 
benefit a Leprosy Organization. 

Used Greeting Cards to be sent to be sent to St 
Jude’s Ranch for them to repurpose and sell in their 
gift shop and on their website.  

Travel Sized Personal Care Products to be 
given to the homeless at The Upper Room.    
 

This is a easy way to make a big difference in the lives 
of people our community and around the world!  Just 
collect and drop off at church. 

Blessing 
Cupboard 

 Our outreach food ministry 
has been a blessing to many. 
We continue to collect non-

perishable foods, such as, spaghetti sauce, canned 
vegetables & soups. 

We have added a nice large cupboard to better 
display the food items for our guests to see and 
choose.  Many, many thanks to Jeremy Stewart for 
researching, finding, assembling and installing the 
cupboard. 

The remaining box contains non-food items such as 

cleaning supplies, toilet paper, paper towels, Kleenex 
and soap. 

Many of you have been very generous in keeping the 
boxes well supplied. We hope you will continue to do 
so. Thanks for your support of this valuable project. 

Mission News 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our 
annual Elmwood Gardens Auxiliary campaign. 
Because of your kind and thoughtful donations 
our residents will be treated to birthday 
recognition (cards and birthday 
cakes),  Christmas gifts and simple pleasures 
that you and I take for granted.  We are always 
looking for folks to volunteer their time and 
talents throughout the year to our residents at 
Elmwood. Believe me when I say your heart 
will be full once you see how pleased the 
residents are by our financial support, giving of 
time and show of compassion. 

God Bless, 
Sue Kellerman 

Auxiliary Member 

Cards for  
St. Jude Ranch 

 
Just a reminder that 
I’m still collecting 
both new and used 
greeting cards to 
send to St Judes 
Ranch for children. 
Please leave the 
cards in tact and 

place them in the basket on the table in the old 
church  entrance. The children who reside at St 
Judes ranch are there to break the cycle of abuse, 
abandonment and neglect. The cards  they receive 
are recycled by the children and sold in the gift 
shop at St Judes and online. This recycled card 
program is an entrepreneurial run job training 
program teaching youth employment skills so 
they are prepared to be productive, wage earning 
citizens in the community when they leave.  Cur-
rently they do not have cards to recycle, but I’m 
preparing a box to send soon. 
 

Thank you for your past  
and continued support of this program, 
Sue Kellerman 
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If you have a request for the prayer chain, please 
899-

We care about 
confidentiality so please let us know what information 

Session Notes... 

Notes from June Session meeting: 

Diane Bourne requests to have her son Daniel 
Robert Bourne baptized on July 11th, 2021 during 
the morning worship service.  On a motion Session 
approved. Motion carried. Welcome Daniel. 

CORRESPONDENCES: A letter was read 
concerning a Memorial gift in honor of Boyd and 
Monojeane Cockburn who were married in this 
church and longtime members.   

PROPERTY:  The tower project is scheduled to 
start during the 2nd week of July. A down payment 
on the bid from Joe B’s carpeting for all 3 entrance 
levels of church was made. The committee has 
been working on bids for the Preschool “hepa” 
screening. The committee is also looking into 
purchasing choral risers 

SPIRITUAL FORMATION: Vacation Bible 
School - Each Sunday night starting June 27th -
August 1st (but not on July 4th) there will be a 
short evening program. Program will include craft, 
and activity (bonfire, movie night, mission night), 
and/or games and Bible story.  This will be held 
outdoors only (no gathering if rain) for about an 
hour or so. Plus, will also have take-home kits with 
ideas and Bible story for the week.  

WORSHIP/MEDIA MINISTRIES COMMITTEE:  
Communion will be provided during services on 
June 20th.  A grape and cracker will be provided in 
a baggie. The committee has reported that the 
second screen in the sanctuary has been installed 
and would like to display sheet music of hymns on 
them during morning worship. Much discussion 
followed as they will not take away the ability to 
use actual hymnbooks or words in bulletins.  

MEMBERSHIP CARE & DEVELOPMENT:  The 
Deacons, with help from this committee, will be 
asked to provide an after service coffee hour for 
longest church members. 

The cookbook is still being worked on as they 
compile the congregation’s favorite recipes. 

MISSION & OUTREACH:  Preschool report:  
Good news that pre-registration for next year’s 
morning classes are going well and also full. 

About 40 people were fed on May30’s at St Paul 
upper room. 

LONG RANGE PLANNING: Bob Kellerman 
provided an update to Session with the results of 
their past 3 meetings.  The number one concern 
was activities and programs for the youth of this 
church. The second issue involves the possibly 
partnering with the Emmanuel Presbyterian 
Church. Next meeting will be June 16th. 

OLD BUSINESS:  On a motion and second, 
Session agreed to approve a 4 member committee 
of Pastor Robin Cuneo, Brian Griffith, Dave Maille 
and Chris Thomas to meet with Emmanuel 
Presbyterian Church on June 16th. 

Notes from July Session meeting: 

CLERK’S REPORT: Mary Ellen reported on 
attending a meeting of the Inter-church Ministries 
of Erie Country held on June 29th at the Elmwood 
Presbyterian Church. This program has been 
restarted with new forms and software.  They have 
not asked for financial support from area churches 
at this time and will communicate when needed. 

CORRESPONDENCES: the e-mails from General 
Presbyter, Anita Bernhardt, about the 2022 General 
Assembly to be held in Louisville, KY were 
reviewed. 

TRAILBLAZER’S REPORT:  The 2nd annual 
Family Funfest was June 19th despite the rain. A 
good time was had for those church families and 
area neighbors who attended. Volunteers were 
thanked with Barb providing the breakdown of 
expenses and concerns. The grand prize winner for 
the gift card was announced.  Session decided to 
hold this project annually. 

Ideas on how to keep the giving going and 
participation in filling these outreach boxes/ 
cabinet was discussed. 
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PRAYER CHAIN  

If you have a request for the prayer chain, please 

speak to any 2021 Deacon or Peggie Smith (814-899-

9103) to activate the prayer chain.  We care about 

confidentiality so please let us know what information 

you would like to share and what is confidential. 

...Continued from previous page 

PROPERTY:  Scott reported on working on the 
following: 
• The tower project 
• Stairway carpeting 
• Screens for preschool rooms 
• Purchasing choral risers 
• Storm run-off project 
• Possible new refrigerator for manse 

SPIRITUAL FORMATION: With no one 
representing this committee on session, it was 
decided to invite Jennifer Wedzik to each meeting to 
report her ideas/issues.  The clerk will invite her to 
attend the August and be first on the agenda.   

VBS started end of June and will continue during 
July. 

STEWARDSHIP/FINANCE: Financial accounts 
have all balanced.  

• Highlights for the month:  Erie Gives - Aug 10th 
• A 50% deposit was made to Concord Plumbing 

for scheduled sewer repairs ($3,662.50). 
• In July Waste Management will be raising our 

monthly bill from $72.99 to $85.15. 
• Discussion was held explaining the need for “in 

and out accounts” and financial accountability.  
On a motion from committee, Session approved 
the June financial reports. 

WORSHIP/MEDIA MINISTRIES COMMITTEE:  

Pulpit supply for August 29th will be Brian Griffith 
and Chris will be finding someone to preach on 
Aug. 1st, while Pastor Robin is on vacation. 

Communion will be provided during services on 
July 18th.  A grape and cracker will be provided in a 
baggie. 

MEMBERSHIP CARE & DEVELOPMENT:   
Cookbook reminder- Don’t forget to send in your 
favorite recipes to Barb. 

MISSION & OUTREACH: Next St. Paul’s Upper 
Room will be Aug 29th. 

The following donations from the Fun Fest were 
given: 
 Ella Cochran Food Pantry 
 Safe Net 
 St Paul’s Upper Room 
 Veterans Miracle Network 
 Mercy Center for Women 

Session Notes continues... 
  
NOMINATING & TRAINING: An announcement 
concerning on-line Elder training was made. 
 
PERSONNEL: Sue reported that she has been 
working with staff on their concerns.  
A suggestion was made to discuss with Eileen about 
obtaining an additional custodian helper to lift heavy 
items as well as attending functions to help with after 
event cleanup. If so, her job description would be 
adjusted.  Also, discussion was held about a possible 
new job/person to represent the church as an event 
planner. 
 
LONG RANGE Planning: Ideas for “fun events” 
were presented: 
   Ball games 
   Member picnics 
   Escape rooms 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Session heard from the June 16th 

meeting of the 4 member committee of Pastor Robin 
Cuneo, Brian Griffith, Dave Maille and Chris 
Thomas that met with Emmanuel Presbyterian 
Church about sharing a pastor.  They heard from 
Elmwood and Belle Valley Presbyterian churches 
about their experiences from their experience.  Since 
Emmanuel does not have a current mission statement, 
they are working on one but when asked, ours is 
updated and ready to go. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: Sue Kellerman will be taking re-
orders for those who would like a red Harborcreek T-
shirt.   
 Sincerely, Mary Ellen Flowers 
 Clerk of Session 
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Church Family News . . . 
August and  

September 

Birthdays 

and Anniversaries 

Prayer List:  For those serving in the 
armed forces.  Jeremy Rockwell & 
Ryan Lemke.  For the Lake Erie 
Presbytery & its leaders; for our 
pastor, Robin Cuneo, for church 
members, family & friends, we pray. 

We have updated our prayer list.  If 
someone was deleted, but they still should be on on the prayer list or 
if you have someone to add, please call or email the church office 
with the information. 

      
Remember   

Our Homebound  
Some of you have asked about 
what you can do to keep connected 
to those who are unable to come to 
worship or participate in church 
activities.  Listed below are some of those you could send a card 
or a note of encouragement. 

 
Lois Cochran      Margaret Crider  
Soldiers & Sailors Home Heritage House  
560 E. 3rd Street    30 East Street   
Erie, PA  16511   North East, PA  16428  
 
Jessie Denniston     Peggy Nelson   
1885 Rifle Range Rd.   2 Gibson St. Apt. 102   
Cove 34      North East, PA  16428   
Mt. Pleasant, SC  29464     

Sandy Spangler    Eleanor Stanley    
Room 9       Springhill Center 
227 W. 22nd Street    2323 Edinboro Rd. 518c 
Erie, PA  16502      Erie, PA 16509      

4 Brian Griffith 

5 Jim Erickson 

5 Eleanor Stanley 

6 Patty Graff 

9 Tracy Wilkinson 

10 Dave Beighley 

11 Rod Hedlund 

11 Bob Kellerman 

12 Kyle Foust 

17 Sue Bemis 

19 Nancy McNally 

20 Yvonne Peters 

22 Judy Johnson 

23 Scott Shunk 

23 Jessica (Erickson) Wolfrom 

24 Kevin Graff 

25 Peggie Smith 

28 Jack Mosier 

28 Dennis Blum 

  

  

 1 Nicole Dorman 

4 Bill Fannin 

14 Dena Barker 

24 Bob Mulvin 

28 Christine Schrimper 

29 Larry Resinger 

  

  

1 John & Amy Erickson 

6 John & Nancy Brown 

11 Dave & Andrea Maille 

18 Jim & Sue Butler 

22 Jim & Barb Bemis 

23 Larry & Sue Resinger 

  

  

4 Jeremy & Annie Stewart 

6 Jim & Linda Erickson 

7 Laura & Jeremy Rockwell 

11 Dave & Sue Beighley 

13 Michael & Christine Schrimper 

  

Claudia Brown &  

   Mike Faycheck   

Lois Cochran  

David Comstock 

Margaret Crider  

Cheryl Griffith 

Judy Johnson  

Joyce Kriner 

Dick May  

The Mellish Family 

Bob and Carol Mulvin  

Jeannie Pamula 

Yvonne Peters  

Wilda Resinger  

Dean Scott 

Rich Smith 

Sandy Spangler  

Sandy Stewart  

Megan Sweezy 

Abigail Wilkinson  

Belated August Birthdays 

September Birthdays 

August Anniversaries 

September Anniversaries 
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Back to School 

algebra    baseball   basketball   college   elementary 

football    freshman   golf     grammar   gym class 

high school   history   literature    mathematics  phonics 

recess    science   senior    sophomore  spelling 

sports    swimming  tennis 

N N S T H Q N Q C A G S K I T F C S P O R T S E 

X L I G Q V E O L L A B E S A B A T G R A G F L 

A L K R X R E E B J M X B L X G N T R N Y E R I 

A N V A J G M Z R Z F K L B V R E C E S S E E H 

G E T M M B Y J L O U A Q O L C K I O S O O S T 

W F A M U B K M J X B U S Q G O B J M N N J H A 

U L H A J A A A C T Z X M C B L V V N T J B M N 

I I I R K L K D O L U G J Z I L L C A V P P A G 

L Q J A G T O O L S A M T I Q E H D U A R H N F 

O S A E T E F S N A V S M H Q G N R H W Y O P O 

V E B T H Q W S Y R O T S I H E J C X U U N G Z 

W R S K J I B G F T R H Y Q P D B F E M W I O R 

A C O C M F G E V A B E Q A Q Q G F O Y Z C L Y 

F L X M I A Q H V Y O L L S P E L L I N G S F Z 

E N I Y P T F Z S S L I T E R A T U R E C I K X 

O N H N Y E A G V C I S Y J M R G L Z Q M U S Q 

G S V E R C O M U J H Y B D E E T F P E R R S Z 

E E U F T Z U C E E H O Z G A M N S J Q H C V C 

T E N N I S G X S H U Q O X Y E C T D L I D Y G 

G J J U Y D X Z X M T M O L W X A S A S N C G X 

N B A S K E T B A L L A R J I Q Z S Y R Z X V C 

D O U B R T G P B V H S M A J C W H R B Y N N Y 

X I Y N B W Z H I K G E C X K X P Z F P C J P P 

O D E U A E R O M O H P O S F S O T R O I N E S 

Biblical Numbers (connect question to correct number) 
1. On what day did God rest?  (Genesis 2) A. three 

2. How many tribes of Israel?  (Exodus 24) B. twelve 

3. How many inches long should the Ark of the Covenant be? 
(Exodus ) 

C. four hundred and fifty 

4. How many feet long was Noah's ark? (Genesis 6) D. seven 

5. How many days of hardship will the city of Smyrna experience? 
(Revelation 2) 

E. forty 

6. After how many days did the disciples return to the upper room 
with Thomas? (John 20) 

F. ten 

7. How many times did Satan tempt Jesus in the wilderness? 
(Matthew 4) 

G. forty-five 

8. How many children did Adam and Eve have? (Genesis 4) H. four 

9. How many streams flow from Eden?  (Genesis 2) I. three 

10. For how many days did Jesus appear after his resurrection? 
(Acts 1) 

J. eight 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 

 
 

Preschool Parent 

Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

in sanctuary 

 

3 4 

5 
 
 

Parking Lot 
and Live Stream  

Worship 
10:00 a.m. 

6 

 
 

 

 

Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

7 8 

First Day of  

Preschool! 

 
Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 

7:00 p.m. 

 

9 

 
Deacon’s Meeting 

2:00 p.m. 
 

Session Meeting 
6:00 p.m. 

10 11 

 

 

 

 

12 
Kid’s Sunday 

School 
vis Zoom 

10-10:30 a.m. 
 

Parking Lot 
and Live Stream  

Worship 
11:00 a.m. 

13 
 

Wine and the 

Word by Zoom 

6:30 p.m. 

 

Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

14 15 16 17 18 

19 
Kid’s Sunday 

School 
vis Zoom 

10-10:30 a.m. 
 

Parking Lot 
and Live Stream  

Worship 
11:00 a.m. 

20 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

21 22 23 24 25 

26 
Kid’s Sunday 

School 
vis Zoom 

10-10:30 a.m. 
 

Parking Lot 
and Live Stream  

Worship 
11:00 a.m. 

27 
Wine and the 

Word by Zoom 

6:30 p.m. 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

28 29 30   

Elder of the Month 
Bob Kellerman     717-818-9158 

Deacon of the Month 
Nancy McNally    814-450-2577 

Fall Worship Hours 

Begin Sunday,  

September 12 

at 11:00 a.m. 


